

Dan Melleby Foundation Annual Report 2024

Dear Friends and Supporters,

As we reflect on the past year, we are reminded of the incredible impact our community has made to promote the legacy of Dan Melleby. Thanks to your generosity and dedication, the Dan Melleby Foundation has supported the development of our local youth, supported youth programs, provided scholarships, and promoted mental health and suicide awareness.

This year, we proudly awarded the 7th annual Dan Melleby Memorial Scholarship to Humna Hussain, a 2024 Cherry Hill High School East graduate. Our fundraising events included the Annual 5K Walk/Run at Cooper River Park and our first Phillies' tailgate.

We are particularly proud of our contribution to the Cherry Hill East Gridiron Club, which allowed them to build a concession stand at the new stadium. Funds were provided to support mental health initiatives, educational materials to local high schools, and a crisis intervention program designed for suicide prevention. Other donations were awarded to Joseph's House of Camden for the homeless, Helping Hand Support Group, Woodlynne School (to support the students' trip to Washington, DC), Horace Mann School of Cherry Hill, the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention, Christ Our Light Church for their annual Christmas Adopt-a-Family program, Cherry Hill East Basketball, and the Cherry Hill Education Foundation.

The Dan Melleby Foundation sponsored several impactful events this year, including the American Foundation for Suicide Prevention's Out of the Darkness Walk, the Wellness Bones, Joseph's House of Camden's 5K event sponsor, and Follow Hollow Swim Club's 5K event sponsor, and sponsored the 5th Annual Cherry Hill East Football Alumni & Friends Golf Outing, with proceeds benefiting the school's football program.

Your continued support allows us to expand scholarships, launch new outreach initiatives, and strengthen partnerships.

Thank you to our incredible donors, volunteers, and community partners. Your generosity fuels our mission. We invite you to donate, volunteer, and participate in our events. Visit <u>danmellebyfoundation.org</u> to learn more.

Sincerely

William Melleby

President, Dan Melleby Foundation